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Spring 2017 CGE Membership
Betsy Perabo			Program of Liberal Arts and Sciences	(Multicultural)
Keith Holz			Art					(Humanities/Fine Arts)
P.K. Babu			Physics					(Math/Natural Sciences)
Darcy Plymire, Chair		Kinesiology				(Human Well-Being)
Jongnam Choi			Geography				(Social Science)
Krista Bowers Sharpe		Library					(At-Large)
Kathleen O’Donnell-Brown	English					(Basic Skills/Writing)
Jonathan Day			Political Science				(Social Science)
Steve Bennett			Geology				(Math/Natural Sciences)
Ute Chamberlin			History					(Humanities)
Gary Daytner			Educational Studies			(At-Large)
David Zanolla			Communication				(Basic Skills/Public Speaking)
Maggie Walsh			Student Government Association
Kyle Mayborn			College of Arts and Sciences		(Ex-Officio, Dean’s Council Rep.)
Nancy Parsons			Office of the Provost			(Ex-Officio, Provost’s Rep.)
Michelle Yager			Advising Center				(Ex-Officio, COAA Rep.)

GERC Members
Gordon Pettit			Philosophy				(Arts & Sciences)
Marty Maskarinec		Computer Science			(Business & Technology)
Emily Shupe			DFMH					(COEHS)
Marjorie Allison			English					(Past Chair, CGE)
Diane Sandage			Sociology & Anthropology		(Past Chair, CGE)
Cheryl Bailey			Communication				(Fine Arts and Communication)
Richard Filipink			History					(CAGAS, ex-officio)

Elected Members Present: O’Donnell-Brown, Bennett, Chamberlin, Perabo, Plymire, Walsh, Holz, Day, Babu, Bowers Sharpe, Zanolla.
GERC Members Present: Allison, Sandage, Bailey. 
Elected Members Excused/Absent: Choi, Daytner.
GERC Members Excused/Absent: Shupe, Maskarinec, Pettit.
Ex-Officio Members (CGE/GERC)  Present: Mayborn, Parsons, Yager.
Ex-Officio Members Excused/Absent: Filipink. 
Guests: Dr. Dave Deboeuf.
Chair Holz called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m.
Minutes from 4/6 were proposed for approval. Perabo moved to approve; Walsh seconded. Minutes approved.
Announcements – none.
Additions to the agenda.

Reports:
Nancy Parsons – none.
Kyle Mayborn  – none.
Michelle Yager – 60 people are registered for transfer registration for 4/21. They are hoping that there will be more transfer students than normal. 8 SOAR programs have been scheduled for summer and new freshmen prediction is around 1000 students. It is believed that budget instability is still hurting enrollment numbers. 
Faculty Senate/Articulation Requests – none. 
New Business:
Election of new officers for fall (Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary)
Per the input of Faculty Senate, we will wait until the next meeting with the new members of the committee or until next fall. Holz will invite the two new members to our May meeting. Chair Holz also read excerpts from an email from Faculty Senate President Pynes clarifying the election situation. (Email attached as addendum.)
Old Business:
1. Status Report from the General Education Review Committee (Darcy Plymire, March 20, 2017).
Each subcommittee was asked to read/present their report for addition or revision of the Report. 
· Communication Skills – presented their paragraph to replace the current 2h. It was approved by the committee and will be sent to Plymire for inclusion in the final document. Allison moved and Plymire seconded a motion to approve this language. The vote was 14 – for; 0 against; 1 abstention. Motion approved. (Blurb attached as appendix.)
· Humanities/Fine Arts – discussion continues within the subcommittee. Some disagreement over the current structure of 2 humanities/1 fine arts or 1 humanities/2 fine arts. Some believe that the structure should revert to only allowing 1 fine arts course.  Only 32% of students currently choose to take 2 fine arts courses. The subcommittee will revisit these and other concerns and present a report for whole committee discussion at the next meeting. 
· Social Sciences – The subcommittee still has some unresolved issues in the number and placement of courses. Because of this and the absence of members Daytner and Choi, the committee requested that they be allowed to clarify their stance and distribute their final report for whole committee discussion at the next meeting. 
· Natural Sciences/Math – The subcommittee also has some unresolved issues involving their concerns over students being able to take a lab class online. They also have to clarify their suggestions for Math (removal of 137/138? 099, 100, 101 sequence). This subcommittee will also revise and submit their report at the next meeting. 
· MC/FLGI – They are continuing discussion and will distribute their results for the next meeting. 
· Human Well-Being – Their recommendation will also be presented for the next meeting. 
Chair Holz asked that each committee put their recommendations in clear, vivid language and distribute them for discussion of the whole in the May 4th meeting. 
The General Education assessment data distributed by Nancy Parsons will be discussed at the May 4th meeting, also. 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:15 p.m.



On Thu, Apr 20, 2017 at 12:39 PM, Pynes, Christopher 
Dear Darcy and Keith,
I wanted to write to you both about the GERC election for chair and the CGE election for chair.  Faculty Senate ExCo has discussed this on two occasions now, and here is how we see what has transpired at GERC and CGE.
(1) Darcy stepped down and Keith was properly elected chair of GERC for as long as GERC is alive.  We understood that Keith would also remain the chair of CGE for this year as well Since GERC and CGE are tied together with the same members this year.
(2) The Senate Nominating Committee nominated new people to serve on CGE starting next year.
(3) A CGE meeting with the new people for CGE (not the added GERC members) should elect a new CGE chair for next year.
Now that chair may turn out to be Keith, we do not know at this point.  And it may be the case that GERC and CGE have to meet separately starting next year.  I hope this is not the case and GERC is able to conclude its work this year and CGE can be run as normal next year.
I have asked Annette to look into the past of how CGE elected new officers.  I believe it was at the last CGE meeting of the year.  But in a pinch, this could happen at the start of the fall as long as someone remembers to call a meeting.
I hope this clears everything up for folks at this time.  Please let me know if you have any questions.
Christopher
__________________________________ 
Christopher Pynes, Ph.D. 
Professor of Philosophy & 
Chair, Faculty Senate
Department of Mathematics
Western Illinois University 
Macomb, Illinois 61455-1390


Communication Skills:
English 180 and 280 (6 hours) and Communication 241 (or 242 online) - Public Speaking (3 hours)
We recommend that we retain two classes of English/writing and one course of public speaking. The rationale is that it matches IAI requirements and the vast majority of our peer and benchmark institutions require the same amount of courses in these areas. 22/22 benchmark institutions have English classes and 20/22 benchmark institutions have public speaking. Additionally, only 9 required one writing course while 12 required 2 writing courses reinforcing the importance of our retention of both English 180 and 280. All are found within General Education. We believe that leaving these classes in General Education reinforces their value to the general education curriculum.



